San Diego State University

College of Engineering
Winter 2010 Faculty Meeting

December 9, 2010, 11:00 pm
Engineering Building, Room 423B
Faculty present: T. Alves, A. Ashrafi, Z. Bayasi, E. Beighley, L. Demasi, G. Donovan, E. Engin, T. Garoma, R. German, M. Gupta, D. Hayhurst, T. Impelluso, S. Kassegne, S. Kumar, G. Lee, L. Lee, K. May-Newman, M. Mehrabadi, F. Miller, K. Moon, K. Morsi, S. Nagaraj, B. Narang, N. Nosseir, Y. Ozturk, A. Plotkin, M. Sarkar, , S. Sharma, J. Supernak, L. Tummala, J. Valdes, S. Venkataraman, K. Walsh, B. Westermo
Faculty absent:, R. Betancourt, A. Beyene, S. Bhattacharjee, F. Buyuksonmez, R. Dowell, T. Garcia, M. Gurol, f. harris, J. Harris, L.Hinkle, G. Jacobs, J. Katz, J. Kennedy, R. Kline, P. Kolen, S. Kostic, L. Marino, C. Milberg, E. Olevsky, M., M. Ponce, S. Seshagiri, A. Szeto 
1.  Call to Order   
The meeting was called to order at 11:06AM.
2.  Additions or deletions to the agenda


There were no additions or deletions to the minutes.
3.  Approval of the minutes of the August 24, 2010 Faculty Meeting
Motion made to approve minutes.  Motion was passed pending two changes: the addition of the names G. Lee and K. Morsi to the Faculty that were present.

4.  Reports: 
· Standing Committees 
· Personnel (Tenure & Promotion) – E. Olevsky
This report was given by N. Nosseir.  The Committee recommended and ranked 3 sabbatical leaves, and made recommendations on 17 reappointment, tenure and promotion applications. The committee met all the deadlines for the above action

· Academic Policy & Planning – S. Venkataraman
Not present; no report
· Curriculum – Y. Ozturk 

Comment by D. Hayhurst:  The COE needs an enforcement policy.

Bonnie Scott will advise the college on how to enforce this.    

· Constitution & Bylaws – K. Morsi
The committee met and discussed the issues related to the Student Learning Outcomes Assessment committee. The committee recommended small changes to the description of the committee in the policy file, and will present it during one of the meetings next year. The plan is to vote on it in the next COE all-faculty meeting. The committee also discussed the change of the ad hoc committee "Graduate Studies and Research" to a standing committee. Discussions are ongoing.
· Honors & Awards – T. Impelluso
The committee awarded two scholarships: the David G. Fleet Scholarship and the Pet and Beth Garcia Scholarship.

· Intramural Grants Committee – J. Valdes
The Honors and Awards Committee met to review, rate and rank the College of Engineering faculty submissions to the University Grants Program and have forwarded its recommendations to the Dean's Office. Then the Dean's Office will forward its recommendation to the University UGP Committee for final reviews.  Submitted by Gordon Lee on behalf of Dr. Julio Vales (chair)

· Student Learning Outcomes Assessment Committee – under review
No one present for report
· Computer Policy Committee – S. Bhattacharjee
No one present for report.
· Ad Hoc Committees:
· Graduate Studies & Research Programs – R. German 

The committee’s discussion focused on resource allocation ranging from the JDP and teaching assignments to senior projects and industry relations.
D. Hayhurst:  UCSD will only sponsor 20 students for free.  If the COE wants to expand the JDP, we must provide tuition.  The COE has only 14 assistantships to deal out, so it must rely on faculty to support the students through grants.  The COE has had two meetings on newly implemented JDP protocols to discuss quality and funding.
Donovan Geiger: The JDP only admits students during the fall. Applicants apply online beginning in October and must submit all documents and secure an advisor by February 1st. Graduate Admissions then evaluates applications during February and March, and if they meet minimum requirements, they are forwarded to COE for review. The JDP Committee then evaluates applicants and votes on acceptance. If positive, the application is forwarded to UCSD for a similar review. Decisions are usually returned in April and May. Accepted students are then ranked for available assistantships.
· Student Research and Scholarship – S. Venkataraman
Not present
5.  Old Business
None

6.  New Business

Approval of new Vision and Mission Statement
The Vision and Mission statement was approved pending the addition of a word on sustainability.
7.  Report by the Dean
· Engineering Research Center.  SDSU had the honor of being selected as one of six potential sites for an engineering research center.  Dr. Kee Moon spearheaded the application in conjunction with faculty at the University of Washington and MIT.  We do not know our ranking in the six; we do not know how many will be funded.  A decision is forthcoming pending congressional approval of the NSF budget.

· Spring admission.  The COE has had a freeze on admissions.  But now it has been relaxed for the spring semester.  Many potential students are acting on the open admission policy for this spring.  There is now the process to admit them (math requirements, etc.).  The College of Engineering will receive a good number of students into our program.
· Budget: The new Governor will maintain existing agreements with the CSU system.  This is positive news.
· Student Fees: The COE is moving forward on student fees.  Students are participating in surveys to see if they want it on their ballot.  The fees could be used for technicians, student projects, SAE formula car, and other student-centered projects.  It is apparent that our students support this.  Student engineering group leaders are sending emails to support the fees.  One issue: we have the option of donating some funds to support the SDSU library and must decide on this. The COE will decide how to allocate these funds.  The COE will put together a student council (one rep from each program, along with engineering student president) to advise the COE on how to spend the money.
· Faculty searches: There are three on-going searches in Environmental, Construction and Electrical engineering.
· International Programs.  The COE international programs are doing well.  Julio Valdez leads one with Panama; J. Supernak leads the one with Poland.  The COE is starting one with Northern France; and the SDSU French Department is assisting. The COE anticipates faculty spending three weeks in France to set up.  Dr. Tummala continues to do a great job setting up the program in Combinatore, India; faculty would go to India and be reimbursed for teaching; this would bring funds to the college; the MOU is under development
· Retirement:
Daryl Irwin will retire this year.  

· Holiday Party: The Holiday part will be held again this year on Monday, December 13, 2010.
.
9.  Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned at noon.
